TECHNICAL COMMITTEE – 27TH MARCH 2007

RECORD OF MEETING

· European Indoor Athletics Championships – The general feedback was that the Championships were the ‘Greatest European Indoors Ever’!  All decisions were made by Technical Officials, none of which were overturned.  The Technical Committee wish to formally send a massive thanks to all Technical Officials involved at the event.  It was agreed that officials that had grown/stood out at the championships should be presented with Champagne at the Officials Conference.
· UK Athletics Officials Conference – Registrations for the conference have reached 80 and they are still coming in fast.  Ed Warner confirmed as the opening address.
The programme will include; Regional Structure, Officials Education and Training, Comparative Officiating.  Questions to the panel will be submitted before the conference.  All presentations from the conference will go onto the website following the conference.

· Officials Education Programme – Course materials have been written at levels 1, 2 and 3.  A National L3 Tutor training course has been planned for 14th April 2007.  Places on this course will be by invitation from the Officials Education and Training Group only.
A formal request from the Officials Education and Training Group for photofinish to be a separate discipline at levels 3 and above.  This request was considered and approved by the Technical Committee.  The Officials Education and Training group announced that the final advanced exam series had taken place in March 2007 although re-sits would be allowed in Oct/Nov.

· CRB – From 1st April 2007 a satisfactory CRB disclosure will be a requirement for any new officials licence to be issued.  The Technical Committee agreed that all Licenced officials have until 1st April 2008 to obtain a UK Athletics CRB enhanced disclosure.  After this date the renewal of licences will not take place without a satisfactory disclosure.
· Pass and Licence – To date there are now 4298 licensed Technical Officials.
Endurance officials interim arrangements for grading will cease from 30th April 2007.  A statement is to be prepared for the cessation of the Track and Field transfer from old grades to new levels.  This will be advertised widely once approved by the Technical Committee.

· Selections – Selection invitations were in the most part emailed out for the summer 2007.  This has worked well.
The policies and procedures document for officials officiating at televised and domestic events was amended to read ‘An airport parking allowance of up to £15 per day (24 hour period) would be paid to officials flying to televised and domestic meetings).  Officials should be encouraged to book in advance to get the best deal on airport parking rates.

· Off Track – The risk assessment for XC is complete and the RR one is almost complete.

The Technical Committee recognised that the GB teams performed extremely well in difficult conditions in the World Cross Country Championships in Mombassa.

